
Minutes of Hewick & Hutton Parish Council Meeting 

Monday 6th January 2020 Copt Hewick Village Hall 7.00 

1. Those present 

Chairman T Mason; Cllr. Richardson Cllr G Gledson Cllr M Blackburn 

2. Apologies for absence 

Cllr. Blakey 

3. Minutes of last meeting agreed and signed 

4. Matters arising none 

5. Report from Cllr Margaret Atkinson N/A.  

6. Open forum 

• A resident asked when the budget was set for the following year 

and the clerk said it was last year as the precept has gone in. 

• A resident read out a statement about a footpath in the village 

that the Parish Council had declared was no longer needed.  

Residents were very unhappy about this decision and a discussion 

ensued. Cllr Gledson asked if they could appeal this decision. The 

councilors asked the Clerk to look into this.   

• Hewick bridge is there a possibility of traffic lights on this bridge 

as it is very dangerous ( I need to take a photo of the bridge 

before I email them which I will do when I publish the minutes) 

• The clerk was asked to also post notices on the board near the old 

Chapel 

7. Highways none 

8. Planning 

Corner House Hutton Conyers alteration to fenestration and roof height 

PENDING 

Holly Cottage conversion of outbuildings to dwelling subject to conditions 

PASSED 

Arran House variation to fenestration PENDING 

Fairfield House Athelston Lane PLANNING ENFORCEMNT ISSUED 

Springwell House Athelston Lane PLANNING ENFORCEMENT ISSUED 

Corner House Athelston Lane PLANNING ENFORCEMENT ISSUED 

Back Lane erection of five dwellings GRANTED subject to conditions 

Rowan House Luncar Lane felling of five ash trees REFUSED 

Bluebell Cottage crowning of trees PENDING  



 

Contact council re footpath on main lane again builder is being allowed to 

build more homes but has not completed the last one.  Clerk to email Cllr 

Atkinson and Cllr Bateman re this again  

9. Playground  

Fence around the playing field has not been fixed and the clerk to contact 

Steve Corrigan in the village to do this.  

Accounts were agreed as correct 

It was agreed by the Councilors present to increase the salary of the clerk 

to £100 a month as from 1st April 2020 

10. Dog Poo bin 

A new one is not necessary although it would be useful but more individual 

support needed. A resident suggested a flier to be delivered to each house. 

The resident offered to produce the leaflet and she was asked to produce 

this and sent it into the council for approval.  

Clerk will keep tying for a new bin.   

11. AOB none 

12. Date next meeting 27th April 2020  

Meeting ended at 7.45 pm 

 

 


